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Dear Team Bayview, 
 

Welcome back to the 2019 school year! We hope 
you had a fabulous summer break with your 
whanau and had lots of time to rest and 
recharge. 
It has been lovely catching up with all the 
children over the past week and seeing their 
fabulous smiles! We enrolled 32 new students on 
day one and welcomed them with a mihi 
whakatau on Friday 1st February. Our roll is 
currently sitting at 367 students and we have 64 
students already pre enrolled for the rest of the 
year. This will take us to 431 students by the end 
of the year!  
On Thursday we also welcomed Ms Kirsten 
Stuckey who will be our classroom release 
teachers, Mrs Michelle Hayden as release 
teacher, and we welcomed back Mrs Amy 
Nicholas who has returned from her travels 
through Europe. I am very grateful that we are 
fully staffed for the 2019 school year unlike many 
other schools who are struggling to employ staff!  
I am so proud of our children and the way they 
have engaged witht heir learning already! I have 
heard many stories of how they have made a 
difference to others over the summer break! 
Some kids went out and cleaned up rubbish, 
others upcycled things (like our new seat) and 
then gave them to others to enjoy! Bayview 
School kids make a difference to others and a 
difference in the world! This makes me incredibly 
proud! 
EXPECTATION MEETINGS 
Tonight (Thursday 7th February we are holding 
our expectation meetings. At these meetings you 
will be able to find out how your child can receive 
a learning certificate, or an I CARE award, or an 
upstander wristband! You will find out what they 
will be doing in their class and how you can help 
them to be successful with their learning. We 
hope you take the time to come to these very 
important meetings so you can give your child 
the best support with their education. 
CALLING ALL GRANDPARENTS 
If you are retired and have a spare hour or two 
each week that you might like to volunteer to the 
school, we would love to have you join our team 
of dedicated grandparents who come into school 
on a regular basis to read with children. If this is 
something you are interested in doing this year 
(the kids would love it and I can guarantee you 
will have fun!) please contact Shelley Matuku. 
You can phone her on 4442222 or email 
shelleym@bayview.school.nz or call in and see 
her in the office! Together we can help our 
children soar to new heights with their learning! 

CHANGES TO HOW THE NEWSLETTER 
COMES TO YOU 

As an enviroschool we have always angst over 
the fact we send home paper copies of the 
newsletter that either don’t make it home or get 
filed in the bin without being read. We have made 
the decision to go as paper free as possible this 
year so enclosed with this letter is a contact 
details update sheet. On this sheet we are 
asking parents to give us an email address we 
can send the newsletter home to. If you require 
a paper copy you will have to opt in to this by 
ticking the appropriate box otherwise no paper 
newsletter will be sent home. 
This will take full effect by the end of term 1.  

AMAZING PARENTS 
We have the most caring and amazing parents 
at Bayview School. I just wanted to say a huge 
thank you to the people who: 

 Have donated food for us to give to children 
at break times who have nothing to eat; 

 Have donated a set of stationery to give to 
children who don’t have any; 

 Have donated fees towards the cost of 
camp to support families with more than 
one child going; 

 Have donated school uniforms to students 
needed the next size up; 

 Have donated hats to kids without one; 

 Have donated equipment around the school 
for all to enjoy; 

 Have donated their time to come and read 
with our children; 

 Have donated their time to oversee the 
crossing in the morning or afternoon; 

 Drive a walking school bus to school; 

 Are considering/already coaching or 
managing a sports team this year. 

You all make Bayview the vibrant , caring, 
compassionate and understanding community 
that it is.  
If any of these ideas appeals to you please 
contact the office and Shannon will direct you to 
the appropriate staff member. 
QUERIES, CONCERNS, WONDERINGS 
If you have any queries about what is happening 
at school for your child, please contact your 
child’s class teacher first. If this does not answer 
your queries then please feel free to call in and 
see either Shelley or myself in the office. Sports 
queries should be directed to Katrina Cray or 
Nathan Hinton as they organise all the school 
sport.  

Di and the Team Bayview Staff 
 

KEEPING OURSELVES 
SAFE 

To start the 2019 school year we will 
be teaching the NZ Police ‘Keeping 
Ourselves Safe’ programme. This 
programme is written by the police 
in conjunction with teachers, and 
teaches children what to do if they 
are in a situation where they feel 
unsafe. The police have 
recommended that it is best practice 
to run this programme every second 
year and we last taught this in 2017. 
We want to start the year with this 
as it will help set expectations for 
the children and set a positive tone 
in the school. 
As part of this Senior Constable 
Louise Nicholas will be running 
some parent sessions to explain 
content and answer any queries 
parents and caregivers may have. 
These will be held on the 7th 
February 2019 : 
Session 1 3.45-4.15pm 
Session 2 4.15-4.45pm 
These will be held in the multimedia 
suite. I urge all new parents whose 
children have not been taught the 
Keeping Ourselves Safe 
programme to attend one of these 
meetings. 

Dates for diaries 
Expectation meetings 7/2 

Parent meetings re 
Keeping Ourselves safe 

7/2 

Ms lambert is getting 
married! 

9/2 

Heart Kids fundraiser 14/2 

Road patrols refresher with 
Constable Nicholas 

21/2 

BOT mtg 6pm 21/2 

Long Bay Picnic 22/2 

Mihi whakatau for new 
families 

25/2 

Meeting with Parent 
helpers for camp 6pm 

20/3 

CAMP ADAIR Y5/6 26-29/3 

Parent / Teacher feedback 
meetings 

8-12/4 

End of term 1 2pm 12/4 

Term 2 begins 29/4 
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School Notices 

Welcome to our new pupils: 

Cuan Stainton, Connor Stainton, 

Mia Nieuwoudt, Enia Nieuwoudt, 

Katalina Unga, James Unga, 

John Unga, Tianau Hill, Melina 

Behnia, Ezekiel Rangitakatu, 

William Matthews, Casey Ha, 

Luke Coltman, Orel Avdish, Mia-

Elena Harris-Godoy, Cortez 

Taito, Aisha Afridi, Emanuelle 

Kanapi, Doris Ye, Aria-Claire 

Kalavi-Wallace, Astrid 

Brockelsby, Ean Baguilod, 

Charles Lodge, Ryan 

Wanigasekera, Jakob Purvis, 

Jennifer Worsley, Antonia 

Blystak, Kayden Neil-Clark, Otto 

Yang, Luka Goldthorpe, Vivaan 

Malik, Raven Taylor-Hill, James 

Coltman, Billie Ors’ag, Russell 

Tan, Hridhaan Thaper 

 

We know you will all enjoy your time   

M Sports 
Bayview Primary  

 5 weekly sessions 

 Starts: Monday 4th March 

 Time: Morning Tea 

 Venue: School Field 

 Cost: $39 per child 

          $19 per extra sibling 

Register on enrolmy.com/msports-

northshore 

 

Suitable for boys and girls from beginner 

to competent. Exciting inflatable pitches 

for all kids to enjoy. Highly qualified 

coaching staff. 

Please come in our school office if you 

would like a form. 

 
 

Assemblies 
We hold our school assemblies every 

Community News 
Friday from 9 a.m., and you are welcome 

to come and celebrate our successes and 

enjoy items put on by learning groups.   

The timetable is: 
 

8th   February     Head Peeps 

15th February     Kauanuanu 

22nd February    Long bay Picnic  

1st March            Pikorua 

 

Classrooms are in the following 

Professional Learning Groups: 

Pikorua  Habitats  2, 13, 15, 17 

Kauanuanu Habitats  4, 5, 18, 19, 20 

Harakeke Habitats  1, 6, 12, 14, 16 

Studio 246 
 

Are you looking for a dance school in 2019? Studio 246 has been 

established for 20 years, and is opening a branch in Glenfield at 46 

James St  this year. We offer Jazz, ballet, hip hop, for boys and girls 5-

16 and for students of   we are offering 

BAYVIEW PRIMARY Students FREE trial classes from the 7th Feb 

to the 20th Feb, Our prices are competitive, and our classes are 

amazing! Please contact Lenore on 0211849849, 

or info@studio246.co.nz, Check us out on Facebook: Studio 246, or on 

our website for a timetable: www.studio246.co.nz 
 

Eggs for Sale 

Our enviro group are 

doing a wonderful job 

looking after our 

chickens and we have free range eggs 

for sale from the school office. 

Eggs are 50c each. If possible, please 

bring an empty egg carton to take 

them home. 

Community News 

  

Northshore Trampoline Club 

North Shore Trampoline club is taking enrolments for term 1 

classes.  Learn from how to do flips, pass badges and maybe even 

enter competitions. See our website to enrol 

northshoretrampoline.co.nz 

 

tel:0211849849
mailto:info@studio246.co.nz
http://www.studio246.co.nz/


 


